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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of 

North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 8 September 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, September 8, 2014 at 7:32 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.

PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes 





Lawrence La Ronde





Everett Merrill





Keiona Miller 
Frank Righetti 
Frank “Skip” Stabile (7:33 p.m.) 





Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Anne Marie Rizzuto, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2013, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of March 20, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PRESENTATION: 

Hon. Peter Palmer, Somerset County Freeholder, presented a Resolution of the Somerset County Board of Chosen Freeholders in support of North Plainfield Borough’s own zip code.


MAYORAL PROCLAMATIONS: 


Mayor Giordano read the following Proclamation:

WHEREAS:  each year, by proclaiming September as Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month, we call attention to a disease that affects women across our county, state, and country, with the American Cancer Society estimating in the United States, 15,000 American women projected to lose their lives to ovarian cancer in 2014; and it is estimated that about 22,000 new cases of ovarian cancer will be diagnosed in the United States

WHEREAS:  these women are mothers and daughters, sisters and grandmothers, community members and cherished friends, and the absence they leave in our hearts will be deeply felt forever; and  

WHEREAS:  women who are middle aged or older, who have a family history of ovarian or breast cancer, or have had certain cancers in the past are at increased risk of developing ovarian cancer: and 

WHEREAS:  because ovarian cancer often goes undetected until advanced stages, increasing awareness of risk factors is critical to fighting this disease; and

  

WHEREAS:  it is estimated that about 22,000 new cases of ovarian cancer will be diagnosed in the United States this year 

WHEREAS:  the public awareness campaign strives to increase knowledge about this disease, it recognizes the best defense against ovarian cancer is early detection, therefore it is essential that women know the risk factors associated with the disease; and 

WHEREAS:  this month is dedicated to prevention and awareness, it is also to honor those we have lost, show our support for women who bravely carry on the fight, and take action to lessen the tragic toll ovarian cancer takes on families across our country; and

WHEREAS:  the Borough of North Plainfield supports the work of the New Jersey Office of Cancer Control and Prevention through our County Cancer and Chronic Disease Coalition and its many partners and members, and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED that I, Michael Giordano, Jr., as Mayor of the Borough of North Plainfield, do hereby recognize September, 2014 as Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month and encourage all citizens, government agencies, organizations, health care providers, and research institutions to raise ovarian cancer awareness and continue helping American women live longer, healthier lives. We also urge women to talk to their health care providers and learn more about this disease.


Mayor Giordano then read the following Proclamation:  

WHEREAS:  suicide is one of the most disruptive and tragic events a family and a community can experience; and 

WHEREAS:  The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) collects data about mortality in the U.S., including deaths by suicide. In 2011 (the most recent year for which data are available), 39,518 suicides were reported, making suicide the 10th leading cause of death for Americans. In that year, someone in the country died by suicide every 13.3 minutes.
WHEREAS:  public awareness of this terrifying problem is the key to preventing further suffering and loss of life; and the risk for human self-destruction can be reduced through awareness, education and treatment; and as the highest risk for suicide is among the survivors of those who died by suicide or those who have attempted suicide; and
WHEREAS:  these numbers reaffirm the need to devote further resources and time to reduce the stigma surrounding mental illness and suicide so people will access interventions that have been proven to reduce suicidal ideation and behavior.
WHEREAS:  thousands of American Foundation for Suicide Prevention Advocates across the country are working to shape state and local policies aimed at reducing the number of people who die by suicide. Policy issues that impact suicide include those addressing suicide prevention training, access to mental health care, bullying, and other issues; and
WHEREAS:  suicide prevention has been declared a national priority by the President and Congress; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED that I, Michael Giordano, Jr., as Mayor of the Borough of North Plainfield, do hereby recognize September, 2014 as 
                                          Suicide Prevention Awareness Month 

and encourage all citizens, government agencies, organizations, health care providers, and research institutions to join the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention (AFSP) in advocating for greater investment in suicide prevention research and education in schools, communities, workplaces, and families. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, reported on the North Plainfield Citizens for Community Rights’ September 4 presentation by Carmine DeFalco, President of FinCredit of Marlboro.  Mr. D’Amore encouraged consideration of this program which administers property tax credits for shopping at participating merchants. 
David Branan, 51 Mountain Avenue, North Plainfield, commented on the Energy Aggregation program, inquiring after plans to advertise the program and the option to opt out. 
John Langenbach, 112 Jackson Avenue, North Plainfield, reported on receiving a subpoena as he had witnessed a motor vehicle accident involving a taxicab.  Requesting review of the taxi ordinance, the speaker urged for a cap on the amount of licenses.  Responding to Mr. Langenbach, Mr. Rodino noted that the alternate side of the street parking ordinance will not affect leaf pickup. 
Barbara Ahles, 374 Richard Way, North Plainfield, voiced her concerns with the recent influx of rats in her yard.  Reporting that neighbors had set up traps, she urged for the town to address the issue.  Mr. Hollod advised that Somerset County is investigating. 

Dolores Hayden, 240 Carol Road, North Plainfield, stressed her concerns with rats making their way into her yard as well.  Council President Singleterry confirmed that he had encountered the same issue.  Mr. Rodino advised of the Borough’s contract with Ace Exterminators to bait the brook.  

Mary Jo Tyson, 270 Lawrence Avenue, North Plainfield, encouraged the elimination of the word “proud” from North Plainfield’s slogan, noting that what’s found in the scripture concerns her.

William Eason, 166 Delacy Avenue, North Plainfield, requested support for the Junior Canucks, specifically a council liaison to assure that the Board of Education will work with them regarding field usage.  Mayor Giordano explained that the Board of Education handles the scheduling of field usage.  

Mark Kruszczynski, 48 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, shared his concerns with traffic accidents in the area of Willow Avenue and Orchard Avenue.  Noting that three substantial motor vehicle accidents had occurred in the area, the speaker urged for the installation of speed bumps and signage.  

Anthony Moglia, 614 Warfield Road, North Plainfield, inquired after the rules regarding the public comment portion of the meeting.  The Council President explained anyone may speak on any topic up to five minutes.

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Award of Somerset Street Repaving Contract - D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained the contract for the repaving of Somerset Street from New Walnut Avenue to Grandview Avenue will be awarded to Reivax Contracting Corp.  Work will begin as soon as possible, he remarked.   
2.
Energy Aggregation Ordinance – D.E.H.  Ms. Laurie Weigand Jackson who was present, explained the need to rescind the original ordinance to allow businesses the opportunity to opt into the program.  Further correspondence detailing opt-out provisions is forthcoming, she concluded.    
3.
Illegal Use of Car Horns – M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes reminded of the Borough ordinance which prohibits the illegal use of car horns and called for stricter enforcement of same.
4.
House Number Display – M.H.F.  Mr. Rodino proposed the Borough send out notices of violations to those houses lacking a properly displayed house number.
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  
Mrs. Forbes announced that Dr. James V. McLaughlin is the new Superintendent of Schools, further noting his experience in Cranford and most recently West Milford.     
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Stabile, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President

09/08/14

